
 
 

 
Issue: 13 

Breaking Boundaries 
Learning is Everything, Everything is Learning 

  
Date: Friday 3rd May  2019 

 
Dear Parents/ Carers,  
 
The summer term is here, the Key Stage 2 tests are here and so are we! 
The 1st of these is easy to define - we have a very short half term (just 5 weeks) and then after the May holiday we are 
back for 7 glorious weeks of learning before the summer holiday. It is so hard to believe just how unbelievably fast this 
academic year is passing by! Please see item 4 below with some reminders about dates and I have included the 
calendar right up to the end of term so you can start booking the celebration events at the end of term in their diaries. 
 
May I remind everyone that our summer uniform at Greenside includes green school dresses and long grey shorts 
(below the knee). Students may not wear trainers on Mondays - Thursday and we ask that from next week all students 
wear appropriate black school shoes (a few trainers are ‘creeping in’ to Greenside!) 
If/ when the weather is hot then a hat and sunscreen is vital everyday please. On Fridays all students must wear the 
correct Greenside PE kit. This consists of: Greenside t-shirt or polo shirt, Greenside shorts or plain shorts (no large 
logos or football badges), plain leggings (no patterns), plain grey, black or dark blue tracksuit bottoms. We are currently 
seeing lots of football kits being worn or clothes with lots of writing or big logos on. These are not part of the agreed 
uniform. If students do not have the correct PE kit we have spare items of the correct clothing on site to loan - please 
do not be offended if your daughter/ son is asked to change. Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
May I urge you, as always to check our website to read the STAR Day plans for this half term - it will give you a good 
picture of the Learning focus areas across the curriculum and give you important information to talk to your daughter/ 
son about their learning each week and ask them lots of questions. 
 
We hope you had a productive Parents Evening meeting this week and have a better understanding of the current 
strengths and areas for improvement that we are looking at with your daughter/ son. 
Data Capture 4 took place before the holidays and this gave us another indication of the areas of amazing 
improvements that so many students made this time around and helped us identify gaps to work on between now and 
the end of term. Please don’t foret reading, spellings, handwriting and multiplication table practice at home as often as 
you can manage - time reinforcing these skills at home makes a huge difference!  
If you were unable to come along on Monday or Wednesday evening please make a appointment for next week with 
your child’s Class Teacher. 
 
We’d like to take this opportunity to say the biggest ‘good luck’ to our Y6 students who will sit their Key Stage 2 tests on 
Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May. THey have worked as hard as we could have hoped; their attitude and 
commitment has been exemplary and we are proud of every single member of the class.  
‘Good Luck Y6 from our whole Greenside Community’! 
 
Last Thursday I met with some of our families to give some feedback on the Pilot Ofsted Inspection that took place at 
Greenside last term - I have added a few notes in Item 10 below - if you have any questions after reading about the 
experience please do just ask! 
Finally the summer term will bring with it the Green-Day Festival on Monday 15th July - the day will be sunny and warm 
(!) and we will be inviting you all to join us for an afternoon of singing, dancing and food. The planning has just begun 
and it’s looking good already - do read below for more details! 
With very best wishes for the next 2 weeks 
Karen 
 
 
 
 



 

 
The Greenside Film Factory sends all our best wishes to Y6 for the next couple of weeks of Key Stage 2 Test revision. If 

parents/ carers have any questions please see Daniel Mahara or email any time of the day or night. 
Go Greenside Y6! Only 4 school days left! 

 

 

GREENSIDE FILM FACTORY 
EYFS  

The 3rd Annual Ugly Bug Ball 
 

All our Nursery and Reception parents/ carers are invited to The 3rd Annual Ugly Bug Ball on: 
Tuesday 21st May, at 2pm in the Learning Garden.  

Please join our little minibeasts for party food, dancing, singing, and lots of fun!  

 

1. Message from the Head of School 
 
Dear Greenside Parents/ Carers 
 
We work hard at Greenside to make sure that we offer a varied, rich and broad curriculum for our students and I think we do 
a really good job of it! We have seen recently via our Ofsted pilot that finally there seems to be a shift away from narrow 
curriculums that purely focus on maths and English with the value of the foundation subjects coming back to the fore (it has 
never been away for us!) and holding more weight. That said, I also love a test and the reality is that our students need to 
sit exams in Y2 and Y6 and we want them to be able to perform to the best of their abilities. So at this time of the year the 
focus is very much on Y2 and Y6 with their up and coming Tests. As a Y6 teacher for many years, I would always start the 
year with the same statement and I still deliver that same statement as Head of School to these classes: 'Try your best and 
challenge yourself and if you get to the end of May and you can put your hand on your heart and say you did your best, we 
can't ask any more of you!'. Well our Y2 and Y6 students have most definitely done that this year. With only next week left, 
we are making sure our students are confident but chilled; that they take them seriously, but don't worry. Above all, we are 
looking forward to all the lovely graduations, trips, plays etc that come after all their hard work. So, if you see a Y2 or Y6 
student in the next week, wish them good luck. We are so proud of them already! 
 
Robin Yeats - Head of School 

 

2. Sharing our Learning 
 
We are delighted to share with you our STAR Day ideas for the next few weeks - our Film inspiration comes from Films that 
use music in an interesting way. We hope you love the pictures too! Please remember to check our website to see the 
plans for the half term so that you can talk with your daughters & sons about the Learning Experiences they will enjoy. 
 
a) Nursery - The Bee Movie 

This half term our learning topic is all about minibeasts! We have been exploring the film The Bee Movie and learning 
more about how important their role is to our food crops through their pollination process. We are also very excited about 
our upcoming trip to the Holland Park Ecology Centre where will learn more about different types of insects including their 
characteristics and their habitats. We also particularly enjoyed learning about the life cycle of a butterfly through Eric 
Carle's story "The Very Hungry Caterpillar." Luis was able to recall that "the caterpillar comes out of the egg, it eats a 
leaf, and after that it builds a cocoon and stays inside for two weeks until it turns into a butterfly!" 

b) Reception - The Bee Movie 
Reception have ‘hit the ground running’ this term with our topic Minibeasts. Using the film Bee Movie, students have begun 
to learn about this very integral animal from the title of the film, and how important bees are for our ecosystem. We have 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



already had a honey taste testing session, seeing if we can guess the nectar collected to make it, 
and sown wildflower seeds in the Learning Garden to encourage more bees to come to our 
garden. We’re looking forward to learning about other minibeasts this term that are part of the 
ecosystem of our Learning Garden and environment, as well as adding some scientific rigour to 
our learning when we participate in a great minibeast survey of our garden. 
 
c) Y1 - Laurel and Hardy Films 
 
This half term we are looking at Laurel and Hardy films. They are such a ‘silly’ pair of men from 
the 1920’s who seem to fall over, and hit their heads all the time. Y1 have been creating their own 
Laurel and Hardy sketch. We had to focus on our adverbs as directors to help our actors/actresses 
how to move around in their particular way. We also had to make sure our timings were right, so we have looked at telling 
the time at ‘half pasts’. What time did Hardy fall off the roof into the pond?  
Laurel and Hardy are always hurting themselves and more often than not, something is hitting them on the head.  
Y1 students have also been planting seeds to turn into full grown plants. These plants may some day fall on Laurels head. 
But we need to keep them alive. We have been learning all about the different parts of a plant and what keeps them alive.  
 
d) Y2 - Amazonia  
In this short half term Y2 will be learning all about the Amazon rainforest 
through our film Amazonia. This beautiful film captures the Amazonian 
life through its cinematography, looking closely at the ecosystem and all 
it entails. There is one main character, Sai the Capuchin monkey, who 
is navigating his way through his new surroundings in the Amazon in 
the search for other monkeys to live with and he meets some 
fascinating creatures along the way. Student's learning will involve: the 
layers of the rainforest and comparing to that of a forest in the UK; 
creating fact-files on exotic plants; filming interviews with the man in the 
story of the 'Tin Forest' then writing an article on the interview; looking at rhyming structures with a view to writing a piece of 
poetry about our favourite rainforest animal; and using many different objects and animals within the rainforest to explore 
fractions in depth.  
Last week we began by creating some beautiful rainforest artwork by leaf printing and mixing paints to include an array of 
colours we might see, as well as creating the layers and wildlife. Take a look at our fantastic 
artwork display board which you can see in our class room. 
 
e) Y3 - Spiderwick! 
Welcome to the wonderful exciting world of Spiderwick! Our film is all about magical 
creatures coming to life with the Grace children, and protecting a special mystical book. We 
will be creating our own magical devices, looking at how fantasy stories are written, and 
learning about old buildings such as the Spiderwick house that has pulleys and old fashioned 
devices inside! We will learn about how we can protect wildlife, the shapes inside  the house 
and how family dynamics work. 
 
f) Y4 - Earth: One Amazing Day 
Our film in Y4 is Earth: One Amazing Day. A BBC Earth series, it takes a deep dive into the 
world’s many wondrous ecosystems, telling the stories of iguanas, servals, narwhal, giraffes, 
hummingbirds (and many more), all in one day. The film is vivid and bright with many 
spectacular shots of all the flora and fauna one could ponder. This half-term, our class is going 
to take on the perspective of many predators and prey, retelling their stories of hunting and 
escaping with their own narrative twists, and with their own pastel drawings. They will even 
narrate their own scene from the film, just like Robert Redford! We will also use our mapping 
skills and our knowledge of the Ordinance Survey to map out the delicate ecosystems of the 
African grasslands. Further, we will be exploring the sights and sounds of London in our own 
“one amazing day.” 
 

g) Y5 - Pocahontas 
This half term, Y5 will be learning through the film Pocahontas. Students will contemplate the idea of fact and fiction and 
explore moral concepts such as right and wrong. We will compare the invasion of John Smith and his crew in Pocahontas 

 
 
 
 



to that of the Anglo-saxons. We will also use the English and Native American contact to write journey 
stories, persuasive texts and contracts of agreement. In maths students will be learning about 
measurement (units, conversion, time, perimeter, area and problem solving), 2D and 3D shapes, and 
angles. Students will also use all four operations to solve problems involving whole numbers, fractions 
and decimals. For our STEM project we will design and build our own 3D Totem poles.  
 
h) Y6 - go Up! 
Y6 have entered their final term at Greenside and they are aiming high with the help of class film Up! 
We will be taking inspiration from the characters in the film - particularly Carl and Russell's 
determination to succeed regardless of the difficulties they face. Our writing will focus on creating 
detailed character descriptions of Carl and Russell and analysing how they both change during the film. Meanwhile, 
students will be covering a number of key areas including ratio and algebra. Other areas of the curriculum will be revised 
before the Y6 class complete the end of Key Stage assessments.  
A big focus will be on the student's approach to these tests while we continue to emphasise the importance of being  
World Ready! 
 
g) Film Immersion Morning 
By 9.10am on Tuesday 23rd April Y1 - Y6 and all our lovely staff were settled into the Hall ready for our Film Screening. 
This time we watched iconic clips from films with amazing music - including the end of Edward Scissorhands with the 
fairytale snow ice dance, Toy STory 3 - with Randy Newman singing to us all and the fantastic E.T flying scene which was 
truly magical and it was a picture to watch our students’ faces as the bicycles took over nad flew across the sky! 
In the class session students explored the impact of music by exploring different types of music played across the same 
piece of film and then we were 
all set to go for a term of ‘Music 
Makes the World go Round!’ 
 
 
 

 

3. Reading Pictures 
 
As you know our GGL Reading Adventure was a huge success. Across GGL our students raised an amazing £800 
and had a wonderful time reading some new and classic books at the same time. We had a filmed message from Joe and 
Joe the founders of Good Chance saying a big ‘thank you’ to everyone!  
 
To continue our great work over the Easter holiday if you 
followed us on Instagram you would have seen these 
great pictures! Please see Item 18 below to join the 
journey. 

 

 
 
 
 



4. Dates to Share 
 
Please see our calendar - Item 18  - where we have tried to include all the events and special occasions planned for this half 
term and in our next edition we will confirm everything right up to the summer holidays - there are some very busy weeks 
ahead so we want you to get the key dates into your diaries asap! 
 
a) Monday 6th May 
Monday 6th May is a Bank Holiday and so we will be closed for an extra holiday day (and home revision day for Y6 students!) 
Greenside will open again on Tuesday 7th May. 
 
b) 100% Attendance Day 
Our next 100% Attendance Day is planned for Wednesday 15th May. This is during our KS2 test week so we really hope that we will get a 
record breaking score this time round. Come on Greenside, we can do it! 
 
c) Polling Day 
Thursday 23rd May is a Polling Day for the European Elections and Greenside will be used as a polling station. We will be 
open as normal that day. Drop off and collection will take place from the main Foyer entrance in the morning and at 3.30pm. 
 
d) May CPD Day  
Friday 24th May is a CPD Day at Greenside so we will be closed to students that day. 
 
e) June CPD Days  
We have our final 2 CPD Days on Thursday 20th June and Friday 21st June - we will be closed to students on those 2 days.  
 
f) End of Term 
Please note term ends on Friday 19th July - please ensure your daughter/ son does not take any time off in that final week 
when we will hold our Green-Day festival and all of our Graduations and end of year sharing events! 
 
g) Term Dates for 2019 -2020 
A reminder of our term dates for the next academic year - please do not book any trips, holidays or events during these 
periods so that we get to spend every precious day learning with our students!  

 
GGL Holiday Dates 

2019 - 2020 
 
Autumn Term ó19 
(Monday 2nd September 2019 - CPD Day) 
(Tuesday 3rd September 2019 – Federation CPD Day)  
(Wednesday 4th​ September 2019 – CPD Day)  
 
Students return Thursday 5th​ September 2019 
Half term Monday 21st – Friday 25th​ October 
Final day of term Friday 20th​ December 2019 
 
Spring Term ó20 
Students return Monday 6th January 2020 
Half Term Monday 17th​ – Friday 21st Feb  
Final day of term Friday 3rd April 
 
Summer Term ó20 
Students return Monday 20th April 2020 
Half term – Monday 25th​ - Friday 29th May 
Final Day of year - Friday 17th July 2020 
 
CPD Days x3 - Monday 2nd, Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th September 
CPD Day x1 TEF - Friday 24th May 
CPD Days x2 - Thursday 18th and Friday 19th June 

 

 
 
 
 




